
 
 

Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 February 2003 

10. ORBITER – SUBMISSION TO ECAN 
 
 The Board received a report and an accompanying submission presented by the Board as a 

deputation to ECan’s full Council meeting on 12 December, which requested an extension to the 
Orbiter services to include the Bishopdale Shopping Centre.   

 
 Subsequent advice received was that no changes would be made to the Orbiter route for the 

foreseeable future. 
 
 Although disappointed with the response, the Board reiterated its commitment to continue to lobby for 

the shopping centre to be included in an adjusted Orbiter service and accordingly, decided to refer the 
matter to its Works, Traffic and Environment Committee for further consideration. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


